
3339 Handy Rd., Apt. 714
Tampa, FL 33618

June 7, 2016

The Honorable Nikki R. Haley
Office of the Governor
1205 Pendleton Street
Columbia, South Carolina 29201

Dear Governor Haley,

I just wanted to say a big THANK YOu. for all you are doing for our
country. You are appreciated.

Like you, I was a staunch Marco Rubio supporter. Due to the liberal
Democratic threat to our country, I now support Donald Trump.

Please consider the benefits of a strong endorsement for Donald
Trump-party unity, the future well-being of our country, etc. We
cannot afford four more years of liberal Democratic policies.

Thank you.

Sincerely,

Howard Ballentine
(private citizen)


